关注讲练课堂 **结果出来青采**》重温课本细节

> 总主编 蒋念祖

丁翌平 叶宁庆 主 编

讲练

英语





●★ 东北师范大学出版社

JANGLAN KETANG

总主编 蒋念祖

丁翌平

讲练黑鲑

京北極電大学出版社出版次

亡营 人民大街 5268 号 (1300-1

信修整備は、0431~5c.1711に 終資・0431~5691565

移址: http://www.nnup.a.s.

说话。在中国的一个影响的身

作市**域**國区教育。 (三月朝二中朝

各位需美区强气路临阳图 3-9 号 一位: 超級 1300℃ 2000 年 日本工廠 2000 年 日 第 2 次印刷

或而三寸/14 mm 210 mm 印张, U.S 字数: =10寸

問題 6 JOO - 2 JOHO 册

ITCOL TOTAL

高二英语

主 编 叶宁庆

图书在版编目(CIP)数据

讲练课堂.高二英语/蒋念祖,丁翌平主编.一长春: 东北师范大学出版社,2003.5 ISBN 7 - 5602 - 3375 - 9

Ⅰ. 讲... Ⅱ. ①蒋... ② 丁... Ⅲ. 英语课 — 高中 — 教学参考资料 IV.G634

中国版本图书馆 CIP 数据核字(2003)第 024903 号

□责任编辑:张小	一番	□封面设计:李冰彬
□责任校对:祁	峰	□责任印制:來喜湖

东北师范大学出版社出版发行 长春市人民大街 5268 号 (130024) 销售热线: 0431-5687213

传真: 0431--5691969 两址: http://www.nnup.com

电子函件: sdcbs@mail, il. cn

东北师范大学出版社激光照排中心制版

长春市绿园区教育工会印刷厂印刷

长春市南关区通化路南胡同 3-9 号 邮政编码: 130022 2003年5月第1版 2003年7月第2次印刷

幅面尺寸: 148 mm×210 mm 印张: 10.5 字數: 410千

印數: 6000 - 20000册

定价: 13.00元

出版说明

《讲练课堂》是一套面向广大中学生的同步类教辅丛书。整套丛书经过精心策划和专家反复论证,由全国知名中学的优秀特高级教师主持编写。其显著特点在于:

1. 立足于教材而又高于教材。

本书以人教版最新教材为蓝本,紧扣教学大纲,力图对各项知识要点进行有效的梳理,以打牢学生的知识基础。同时加强课内资源与课外资源的整合,以提高学生的解题技巧和综合能力。

2. 题型设计新颖,并具有很强的针对性。

在习题的编选上尽量不选陈题、旧题,使原创题、创新题保持较大比例,力求体现近年来教学和考试的新成果,给人以境界一新的感觉。同时根据教学大纲,就各个知识点、能力要求有针对性地设置习题,做到有的放矢。

如今名目繁多的练习册令人眼花缭乱,如何能"风景这边独好"? 如果非要找一个答案,那么我们可以十分自信地告诉您,《讲

如来非安议一个各来,那么我们可以了为自信地告诉忘,你你练课堂》做到了:在学生心求通而未得,口欲言而未能之时,用易学、易变通的方式,用妥帖的语言,深入浅出,使学生在思维中顿悟,在理解中提升,在运用上熟练。

尽管我们对本丛书的出版工作高度重视,作风严谨,态度认真,但疏漏之处在所难免,恳请读者不吝赐教。

《讲练课堂》编辑组 2003年5月

作者名单

总主编 蒋念祖 丁翌平 主 编 叶宁庆 编 者 王建华 葛 轩 冯毓奇 刘燕 徐勤红 吴元红 叶宁庆 张伟 杨晓安 薛永驹 黄成云 程翠英 徐建华 顾立新 沈月亭 黄海燕 管书霞 彭 娅 刘金国 朱丰胜 韩俊元 宋胜强 蒯向东 高兴抒 张 磊 韩翰林 周德春

陈惠平

徐卫东

蔡植杨



CONTENTS

Unit 1	Disneyland ····· 1	
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	į
好题预		
我爱做	· 5 ···································	k:
知识铍	· 连接······ ₁₄	1
Unit 2	No smoking, please!	
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
好题预	页览	7
我爱做	妰 题⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯	9
知识领	善接······· 27	7
	Body language 28	
整体感		
好题预	页览 ······ 30	0
我爱做	牧题 ······ 32	2
知识领	连接 ······· 42	2
Unit 4	Newspapers43	3
整体原	惑知 ······ 43	3
好题剂	页览·······44	4
我爱做	牧题 ······ 44	6
知识領	连接············· 53	5
Unit 5	Charlie Chaplin 56	6
整体原	惑知······ 54	6
好题予	预览·······5x	8
我爱信	故题 ······ 6:	1
知识領	涟接······6⁴	9
Unit 6	Mainly revision7	0
整体原	惑知 ······ 7	0
1		

好题预览······· 72
我爱做题 ······ 74
知识链接 ······ 83
Unit 7 Canada 84
整体感知 ······ 84
好题预览 ······ 86
我爱做题
知识链接 ······· 96
Unit 8 First aid
整体感知 ······ 97
好题预览 ······ 99
我爱做题
知识链接
Unit 9 Saving the Earth 109
整体感知
好题预览
我爱做题 112
知识链接
Unit 10 At the shop 123
整体感知 123
好题预览
我爱做题
知识链接
Unit 11 Hurricane! 136
整体感知
好题预览 ······ 138
我爱做题
知识链接
Unit 12 Mainly revision 14
整体感知
好题预览

		1
我爱做题		152
知识链接		161
Unit 13 All	bert Einstein ·····	162
整体感知		162
好题预览		164
我爱做题		165
知识链接	••••••	174
Unit 14 Sa	tellites ·····	175
整体感知		175
好题预览		177
我爱做题		179
知识链接		187
Unit 15 A	Famous Detective	188
整体感知		188
好题预览		189
我爱做题		191
知识链接		200
Unit 16 Ti	he Sea ·····	201
整体感知		201
好题预览	······································	202
我爱做题		204
知识链接		212
Unit 17 Li	ife in the Future ·····	214
整体感知		214
好题预览		216
我爱做题		219
知识链接		228
Unit 18 M	fainly Revision ······	229
整体感知		229
好题预览		232
我爱做题		234
1人及1以2区		చు

知识链接	••	24	3
Unit 19 A Freedom Fighter	• •	24	4
整体感知		24	4
好题预览		24	6
我爱做题	· • ·	24	9
知识链接	• • •	25	7
Unit 20 Disability	• • •	25	8
整 体感知 ······	• • •	25	i8
好题预览	•••	26	50
我爱做题	• • •	26	52
知识链接	• • •	26	59
Unit 21 Music	• • •	27	70
整体感知	• • •	2	70
好题预览	• • •	2	71
我爱做题	•••	2	74
知识链接		2	82
Unit 22 A Tale of Two Cities	· • • •	2	83
整体感知	• • • •	2	83
好题预览	• • • •	2	85
我爱做题	• • • •	2	87
知识链接	• • • •	2	95
Unit 23 Telephones	• • • •	. 2	97
整体感知	•••	· 2	297
好题预览	•••	. 2	299
我爱做题	•••	. 3	301
知识链接	•••		311
Unit 24 Mainly Revision	•••	. 3	313
整体感知		. ;	313
好题预览	. .	٠ ;	315
我爱做题			317
知识链接	• • • •	•]	326

Unit 1

Disneyland]



整体感知

- 1. Then you'll see the sign for the rest rooms. 然后你就会看到厕所的牌子。
 - 一般说来,男厕所称为 men's/gentlemen's room,女厕所称为 women's/ladies' room,可以统称为 water closet,简写为 WC,也可以说 washroom(盥洗室),lavatory 或 toilet。在美国没有专门的公共厕所(public lavatory),但是在公共场所——餐馆、商场、加油站、车站、机场等都有洗手间,称为 rest room。
- 2. We don't think there is anything of interest in your pictures.

我们认为你的画索然无味。

(1)句中的 don't think 是一种否定转移结构,这是英语和汉语表达上的区别。英语中,由 think, believe, suppose, expect, imagine 等词引导宾语从句中有否定形式时, 常将此否定形式转移到主句中来,这种现象被称为否定转移。如:

I don't think what you said is reasonable. 我认为你的话没有道理。不说:

I think what you said is not reasonable.

I don't believe he will come tomorrow. 我认为他明天不会来。不说,

I believe he will not come tomorrow.

(2)注意这一类句子如何构成反意问句。

在 I/ we don't think/expect/believe/imagine/suppose that...中的宾语从句中的主语与反意问句部分的主语一致,因为信息中心在宾语从句中。如:

I don't think they will fail, will they?

而在 you, he, she, they 等第二、三人称的句子中,反意问句部分的主语与主句的一致,因为信息中心在主句中。如:

You don't believe that our team will win the gold medal, do you?

(3)本句中的 of interest 是种省略结构,相当于 interesting,可改写为定语从句 that is of interest 。 be of + 抽象名词表示事物的属性。如:

Do you find there's anything of value in the necklace? 你觉得这个项链有什么价值吗? The lecture is of importance. 这个演讲很重要。

类似结构还有: be of use 相当于 be useful 有用; be of the same size 大小相同; be of the same age 同龄。

3. We're sure you'll be well-known as an artist before long.

我们相信不久你就会成为一位著名的画家。

(1) be sure 意为"肯定"、"确信"、"有把握",与 be certain 同义,相当于 believe。 be sure 后跟宾语从句,如:

He was sure/certain that people around him would accept his advice.

他确信周围的人会接受他的劝告的。

注意如果是无生命的事物做主语则只能用 certain 而不能用 sure。如:

It is certain that the Chinese table tennis team will win most of the gold medals during the Asian Games. 中国乒乓球队在这届亚运会上将会赢得大部分金牌。

(2) be well-known as 意为"作为……而著名",其后名词大多表示一个身份、职业等; be well-known for 意为"因……而著名",其后名词大多表示某人、某物、某处的特点、特长、事实等方面的内容。如:

Jinan is well-known as an ancient city with a lot of springs.

济南以一座泉水众多而著名的古城。

Hangzhou is well-known for its West Lake. 杭州因西湖而著名。

- ① 而 be known to 意为"为……所了解/知道"后接表示人的词语。如: The old Red Army man is known to everyone in the residential area. 这个住宅小区的每个人都了解这位老红军。
- ② be known in 意为"在某地很有名"。如:
 The type of fool-proof camera is known in China.
 这种型号的像瓜相机在中国很有名。
- 4. His family was poor and he used to sit in the family garage and draw pictures there. 他的家境贫困,他常常坐在家里的汽车库里作画。
 - (1) used to do sth. 意为"过去常做某事",表示过去存在的某种状态或过去某种经常性、习惯性的行为或动作,意味着这种情况目前已不复存在,因此,不可用现在时。如:

He used to drink a lot. 他以前是一个酒鬼。

There used to be a pagoda on top of the mountain. 以前山顶上有一座宝塔。

used to 的否定式是(didn't) use 或 used not(usedn't 或 usen't),其疑问式是将 did 或 used 提前。如:

She didn't use(usedn't / usen't) to smoke like that. 她过去那样抽烟。

Did you use to collect ancient coins? 你过去收集古币吗?

Used you to drink tea after supper? 你过去晚饭后常喝茶吗?

(2) be used to sth. / doing sth. 意为"习惯于做某事"。如:

The old couple have been used to living in the noisy street.

这两位老人已习惯于在喧闹的大街上居住了。

(3) be used to do sth. 意为"被用来做某事",其中的 use 为实义动词,与 be 构成被动语态。切不可与前两者混为一谈。如:

She used to cook meals with coal. 她过去常用煤烧饭。

She is used to cooking meals with gas. 她现在习惯于用煤气烧饭了。

Gas is used to cook meals. 煤气被用来烧饭。

注意 used to do sth. 与 would do sth. 都表示过去的习惯或经常性的行为;但 used to 表示过去如此,隐含现在不再这样,而 would 只表示过去经常如此,成了习惯,并不暗示现在如何。如:

He used to get up early in the morning. (本句暗示现在早晨起床比过去迟了。)

He would get up early and walk everywhere in the fresh morning air when he lived in the county. 当他住在乡下时,他总是起床很早,在早晨清新的空气中到处走走。

5. All the Disney parks are operated by the same company.

所有的迪斯尼乐园均由同一家公司管理经营。

(1)operate作为及物动词,意为"开动(机器),管理(工厂)"等,与 run 或 work 同义。如:

The young man operates a large supermarket in the south of the province. 这个小伙子在本省南部经营一家大型超市。

(2)operate 作为不及物动词,意为"运转,起作用,动手术"等。如:

The new law passed last week hasn't operated yet in this country.

上周通过的新法律,还未在这个国家生效。

(3)operate on/upon sb. 意为"给某人动手术"。

Keep silent! The patient is being operated on now. 安静! 医生正在给病人动手术。

(4)operation 为名词。如:

Last year my uncle went to hospital and had a successful operation.

去年我叔叔住院并作了一个很成功的手术。

	好 题 顶	览		
1.	You can	her surprise when	she got the news.	
	A. think	B. imagine	C. believe	D. suppose
2.	The old couple	saves money	buying a new hou	se.
	A. to hope		B. in the hope	of
	C. in hope of	•	D. for the hop	e of
3.	A hammer is us	seddriving i	n nails.	
	A. for	B. to	C. with	D. /

ij	持练课堂 ■ JIANGLIAN KETANG		
4.	Though the book is, the boy s	shows no in	it.
	A. interested, interesting	B. interesting, inte	rested
	C. interesting, interest	D. interested, inter	rest
5.	The article is full of new words and _	too difficult fo	or me to read.
	A. rather B. fairly	C. quite	D. hardly
6.	The long walk tired me out and I show	uld	
	A. stop to have a rest	B. stop having a r	est
	C. stop to have had a rest	D. stop having ha	d a rest
7.	Mr White usually a leather ca	se when he goes to	work every day.
	A. takes along B. brings		D. brings in
8.	Three weeks ago my sister found a jo	b a guide in	a tourist service company.
	A. as B. like	C. for	D. of
9.	Go down this street you get	to the supermarket.	Then you'll see the sign for
	·		
	A. before, man's room	B. after, woman's	s room
	C. till, the rest rooms	D. and, women's	room
10	0. The student, whom all the	teachers are pleased	, is very strict himself
	everything.		
	A. to, with, in	B. with, with, ir	ı
	C. with, at, with	D. at, with, at	
	* r + -	•	
7	答案点击		
1	. B think 考虑、思考、认为,含有"抗	推理,判断形成"之i	意。believe"相信,认为"。sup
	pose"料想,猜想",后面跟宾语从	句。imagine"想象	",及物动词,后可跟动名词
	imagine doing sth.或 imagine sth.指	"想象做某事,猜想	某事"。如:
	Can you imagine life without animals o	r birds? 你能想象没	有动物也没有鸟类的生活吗?
2	2. B hope to do sth.指"希望做某事"		
	"怀着的希望"; in hope of 则要	与 live 连用, live in	hope(of) "乐观地期望,对·····
	抱着希望"。如:		
	She went to Beijing in the hope of n	neeting his son once	again.
	她去北京希望能再次见到她的儿子	۴.	
	hope 做不及物动词, hope for sth.	为"期望,期待"之意	£。如:
	Let's hope for the best. 让我们希望		

事",但 used 后必须跟动词不定式。

3. A be used for sth. / doing sth. 指"用来做某事"; be used to do sth. 亦指"用来做某

4. C interesting 表示"令人引起兴趣的"; interested 指"某人对某事物感兴趣,关心"; interest "兴趣,爱好",为名词。如:

We are interested in the interesting film. 我们对这部有趣的电影感兴趣。 have/take/show/lose interest in sth. 指"对某物显示或失去兴趣"。如: Many young people have interest in the new inventions.

许多年轻人对新的发明感兴趣。

- 5. A fairly 指"公正地,正当地,相当"; quite 亦指"相当,颇,很,十分",但不与 t∞ 连用; rather 指"相当"。 fairly 常修饰褒义的词,而 rather 常修饰贬义的词。如:

 My brother is fairly strong, but I am rather weak. 我的哥哥非常健壮,而我相当体弱。
- 6. A stop doing sth. 表示停止正在做的某事, stop to do sth. 指停下来做某事。如:
 The old man stopped to watch the beautiful flowers. 老人停下来注视着美丽的花朵。
- 7. A take along 指随身携带。
- 8. A as 置于某些名词或动词如 job, work, act, serve 等之后, 意为"作为……"。如: He served as a storekeeper then.那时他做店老板。
- 9. C 前句有 till 引导的状语从句,后句用 then 开头,用一般将来时表示 go 这个动作直到 get go the supermarket 才终止。
- 10. B 定语从句中表示"对……感到满意",用 be pleased with; 主句中用了 be strict with sb. in sth. 句型。

	我	爱	做	题			
--	---	---	---	---	--	--	--

Ι.	写出单词
	1. The assistant tried again and again and at last he became(成功)
	2. The park is good for top of the money. (价值)
	3. He climbed up the tree to get a better (景色)
I .	改写句子
	1. After the old man arrived at the hometown, he found that it had changed greatly.
	at the hometown, the old man found it greatly.
	2. The peasant boy rose to his feet, full of extraordinary strength.
	The peasant boy, extraordinary strength.
	3. The reason why she didn't attend the ceremony (仪式) was that his words hurt her
	feeling.
	She didn't attend the ceremony hurt her feeling.
I	. 完成句子
	1. The nature park(60 年代开创的自然公园花费政府 300 万美元).

讲练课堂 IIANGLIAN KETANG	
2. Reading in a poor light	(可能引起头痛).
3. I wish(当我们上周六	
Ⅳ. 单项选择	
1. I the papers looking for Jane'	s letter.
A. searched for B. went over	C. went through D. looked at
2 trouble, I'm going to forget	the whole affair.
A. Rather than cause	B. Rather than to cause
C. Rather than causing	D. Rather causing
3. If you drive from the station, go on t	he motorway and follow to the city.
A. points B. signs	C. plans D. ways
4. The lady is the one who	three large supermarkets.
A. operated on, operates	
C. operating, operating	
5. I've been to the city and I k	now a lot of people there.
A. a score time	B. scores times
C. score of time	D. scores of times
6. Only this way can you impro	
A. by B. on	C. to D. in
	ne often finishes school work time.
A. ahead, ahead of	B. ahead of , ahead of
C. ahead, ahead	D. ahead of, ahead
8. Tom's parents do not Tom	
A. permit, going	B. allow, to go
C. permit, go	D. allow, goes
	the bench before the building,
A. seating, thought	B. sat, being thought D. seated, thinking
C. seat, thinking	y much. I real films cartoons.
	B. prefer, to
C. prefer to see, and	D. enjoy, to
V. 缺词填充	D. agoyya
	was looking forward to a q 2 evening. My
	ate and I had d 4 to settle down in a comfort-
	ne children to bed early and h _ 5 a cold supper

and a book on my side. I was just beginning to eat w 7_ the telephone rang. I
dropped my knife and fork and h $\underline{8}$ to answer it. By the time I got back to the living
room, my coffee had got c $\underline{9}$. After f $\underline{10}$ my supper, I began drinking
$w \underline{\hspace{1cm} 11} \hspace{1cm}$ my book open at Page one. Suddenly there was a loud $k \underline{\hspace{1cm} 12} \hspace{1cm}$ at the door.
It gave me s $\underline{13}$ a great s $\underline{14}$ that I spilt(\overline{M}) the coffee and made an ugly stain
(渗迹) on my skirt. A stranger had got l 15 and asked me to s 16 him the
way. It's a <u>17</u> to get rid of him. At last I m <u>18</u> to sit down again and actually
read a whole page w $\underline{19}$ any more interruption until the baby w $\underline{20}$ up. He be-
gan c $\underline{21}$ loudly and I rushed upstairs. The baby was still a $\underline{22}$ at 11 o'clock
when my husband came home. I must have c 23 myself when he asked me if I had
s 24 a p 25 evening.

Ⅵ. 完形填空

Once a farmer stole one of Washington's horses. Washington went 1 a policeman to the farmer's house 2 the horse, 3 the farmer refused to give the horse up, he said it was his.

Washington put 4 of his hands over the eyes of the horse and said to the farmer, "If 5 is your horse you must tell us 6 eye he is blind. "In the right eye!" the farmer said. Washington took his hand off from the right eye of the horse and 7 the policeman that the horse was not blind in the right eye. "Oh, I 8 a mistake." Said the farmer, "He is 9 in the left eye." Washington then showed that 10 was not blind in the left eye 11.

"I have made <u>12</u> mistake." Said the farmer. "Yes," said the policeman. "And you have <u>13</u> that the horse isn't <u>14</u>. You must <u>15</u> him to Mr Washington.

- 1. A. along B
- B. to
- C. with
- D. on

- 2. A. to get
- B. to look
- C. to watch
- D. to catch

- 3. A. and
- B. but
- C. though
- D. while

- 4. A. two
- B. one
- C. either
- D. both

- 5. A. its
- B. this
- C. that
- D. he

- 6. A. in what
- B. in that
- C. in one
- D. in which

- 7. A. told
- B. let
- C. showed
- D. explained

- 8. A. have made
- B. made
- C. had made
- D. was making

- 9. A. right
- B. black
- C. dark
- D. blind

- 10. A. eye
- B. the horse
- C. the eye
- D. other horse

- 11. A. too
- B. neither
- C. either
- D. other

讲练课章 A HANGLIAN KETANG

12. A. another

B. the other

C. again

D. other

13. A. also proved

B. also made

C. also said

D. also told

14. A. you own

B. yours

C. yours own

D. you

15. A. lend

B. send

C. borrow

D. return

Ⅵ. 阅读理解

(A)

Professor Pinkerton lived alone and was very absent-minded. He used to arrive at the college to give a lecture and find he had forgotten to bring his notes. Or he would lose his spectacles(眼镜) and be unable to see the blackboard. He could never find any chalk to write with, and he often forgot the time and would ramble on(长谈) for hours because he had left his watch at home. But the most amazing thing about him was his appearance. His coat was rarely fastened, as most of the buttons were missing, and his shoes were usually untied because he had lost the laces(带子). He must have lost his comb as well because his hair was always standing on end, that is unless he was wearing his battered old hat with the brim(帽边) missing! His trousers were held up by an old tie instead of a belt, and cigarette ash was scattered liberally over his waistcoat.

- 1. What may the word "absent-minded" mean in Chinese?
 - A. 心不在焉的
- B. 缺心眼的 C. 无所事事的 D. 心术不正的
- 2. When Professor Pinkerton got to the college, he used to _____.
 - A. give a lecture with his notes
 - B. forget to take his notes along
 - C. go back home to take his notes
 - D. be late because he had left his watch at home
- 3. When ____, his hair wouldn't stand on end.
 - A. his comb was missing
- B. his brim was missing
- C. he was using his comb
- D. he was wearing his hat
- 4. Which of the following is not right?
 - A. Professor Pinkerton's eyesight wasn't good.
 - B. Professor Pinkerton had a bad memory.
 - C. Professor Pinkerton used to forget to tie his shoes.
 - D. Professor Pinkerton didn't care for his appearance.
- 5. Which of the following is the best headline(标题) for this passage?
 - A. Can He Be A Professor?
 - B. Professor Pinkerton's Appearance.
 - C. An Absent-minded Professor.